ASCSI Student Senate

Spring 2010
March 08, 2010

Presiding Chair - President Lacey Haggan
Conducting Chair - Vice President Blake Lawson

Call To Order: 3:15 pm

Attendance: Senator Mesic, Senator Felix, Senator Lopez, Senator Choate, and
President Haggan were absent and excused. Senator Barton and Senator Umarova were
late and exriiced

Minutes from: 03-01-2010- approved with corrections

Agenda Approval: approved
Council Reports

Advertising- (Art Complex/Aspen) | want to wish everyone the best of luck on their
campaigning for the next school year. You guys are awesome, and just hit it hard all week.
We are all qualified. This last week was very productive in terms of campaigning for me.
For the Toilet Paper, Rosa has written an article, and gotten the polls ready, and | have
started to make the background. Also, Mario is writing his article right now. However, | am
not certain we can nor should have a March edition, as this week is far too busy for me,
and we have spring break next week. However, if Mario has the time to make the edition,
then | could hand it off for this edition, just as he has always dreamed! Thanks!
Ambassadors-On our Wednesday March 3™ meeting, we first had a recap on the events
we had earlier that date. Apparently, most of the girls we had for the “girls in technology”
didn’t seem to enjoy themselves as much as the girls we had last year. This was a
feedback we got from our Ambassadors. But on a positive note, every Ambassador and
Senator who signed up showed up on time to their room so thanks for that. The other
event we had the week before was the soup kitchen and it was an enjoyable time for our
Ambassadors since the people there were very nice.
For new business, we started signing up for the “I'm going to college” but there might still
be some empty spots so for whoever wants to help with that in senate, feel free to sign up
as well. And to finish, this last Friday we served smoothies for the feel good Friday and it
went great since Ambassadors volunteered to contribute with some blenders so that we
have more than 2 flavors.
Campus Recreation- February 26", Friday, Night Tubing @ Magic Mountain (31 students
attended)
February 27", Saturday, ISU Climbing Trip (9 students attended)
Saturday, March 13" — Day Hike @ Devil's Washbow! in the Malad Gorge
Cruising to Wellness started February 1%; sign up in the Recreation Center.

o Please participate!
Intramural championships held last week.
Intramural sign-ups starting for soccer and tennis this week.
Challenge course is really booking up lately. (Remind clubs about utilizing this resource.)
5K Fun Run/Walk April 3 $25. Lance Smith Run for Spina Bifida
Community Service-.This past Saturday the community service council helped with a
kid’s bereavement camp for Kids Count Too. There were about 19 children that benefited
from this event who were able to share and work through feelings and experience fun in a
safe environment.
The council decided that they will help with baskets again for change for children.
There was a mix up with dates for applications for funds of service events. The
applications are due March 22 by 5:00 p.m. If anyone would like to do a presentation
along with their application it needs to be done by Tuesday March 16th. Set up an
appointment to do so with Rebecca; her e-mail is rebeccaladamson@eaglemail.csi.edu.



Diversity Council-. Last week we had a great meeting where we discussed a lot of
different activities for this month. On Wednesday we were helping with Haiti project, we
had 15 members. Today is an International Women’s Day and we were giving out 500
roses and cards. Ladies, Happy Holiday! Wishing you the best, and thank you for making
this world a better place to live in. Tomorrow we are sponsoring Multicultural Day featuring
Rudy Francisco, come and check it out! Thank you!

Eagle Hall Council- (Old Business) Last week we had a Board Game Night. Snacks were
provided. There were 50 students who came to play games. And we had lots of fun (New
Business) This week we were thinking about doing craft night, but we changed our mind,
cause most of the students will be busy with their midterms, so we decided to organize
pizza night on Thursday March 11", where we will give out free pizza and also we will be
talking about safety information, especially about alcohol poisoning and we will hand out
small flyers with information. When voting will be open we are going to put laptops in the
cage, so we will encourage students to vote for future senators. s(Plans after Spring
Break) We are thinking about doing movie night outside with sleeping bags. And we
moved craft night on Thursday March 25" after the spring break.

Interclub- Last week Interclub didn’t have a meeting. But our next is tomorrow, March

9" This meeting is going to be a very important meeting because the clubs will be voting
on the changes to the “Interclub Policies that we gave them 2 weeks ago at our last
meeting. Tomorrow, we will also be talking about our 2™ special event for this semester
which is the Easter egg hunt, which will be taking place on April2nd. We will be giving the
clubs all the details about the event. (Since this will be our last meeting before spring
break).

Off Campus-We assisted with the videos with advertising for campaigns this week. We
also passed out a signup sheet for candidates that want to campaign at Burley next week.
So far 19 candidates are signed up. We reserved a bus and will call Monday to finalize
everything. | sent out a flyer to advertise for a new delegate position up in Burley.
Applications are due March 31%, after spring break. Kali is also hosting a mid-term party
Wednesday, March 10".

Program Board- We had Bowling night and the numbers are unknown. Program Board
members helped with Hope for Haiti. The movie will be Dear John at the Odyssey.
Sabrina, the comedian will be here March 25",

Public Relation-This week | went solo to the radio stations on Thursday and Friday. Can |
just tell you that | love doing this? | talked about the Basketball team being in Price, Utah
this weekend. Baseball also has a game today at 1 and tomorrow at noon, and they are
playing Southern Nevada. Kruzer at 99.9, The Buzz, said that there is some major league
baseball recruiter in town this weekend for the games, | guess, so that should be exciting!
| talked about the Horticulture club having their greenhouses on display just west of CSI.
Admission is free of charge. Also, there is a Tack Swap going on, where students and the
general public can bring their horse tacks, riding supplies, equipment that they don't want,
and sell it to the National Guard Armoury. The Vet Tech students will keep a small
commission to go to their club and the rest of the money is for the seller to keep. This
admission is also free of charge.

Sustainability-.Recyclemania is still going on, and we still need ideas for Green Week.
Community Service Event- We decided to do the Community Service project to raise
money for a fellow student. We wrote a letter to send to the boosters. We will be having a
co-ed basketball camp. Come see Senator Chabuka if you can help.

Treasurer Report- The budget has been updated. Be sure to check it out online.



Old Business
Change for Children-.
Due Dates:

April 2, 2010- Information to all community marquees & commercials and

PSA's ready to hit the air (Advertising)

April 2, 2010- Final list of needed equipment for the talent show (talent

Committee) due to Organizational Committee

April 14, 2010- All posters and flyers up in businesses (Everyone)

Goal- $6,600

Committee Reports: Advertising: Flyers will be finished by the end of Spring
Break. Talent: We will be rescheduling a 2™ audition. Business: We will schedule a
second. Organizational: We are writing a letter for the schools and assigning them to you
to visit after spring break. Be flexible. Talent, talk to Gene Connely, he may be willing to
help you. Know what you’re talking about when you visit your businesses.
Hope for Haiti- The event went very welll We raised over $2,000 and are expecting more
this week! Thank you everyone who helped!

New Business
Senator of The Month- We have been talking and it was not hard for us to choose the
senator for this month. They have shown hard work and have been very vocal during our
meetings. This person works hard during classes. They usually submit the committee
reports and always does his office hours. He has done an incredible job with Interclub.
Congratulations Kyle Carpenter.
Upcoming Tours- We will be there to fill in gaps for 'm Going To College during the end
of April. Please be available for tours.
Elections- Please be professional with your posters. Be sustainable as well. The paper in
the other room has been used immensely. The supplies have been abused from
interclub’s tub. All of the scissors from Jasmine are gone, markers, and tape. All people
campaigning that used supplies, we ask that you donate $10 to the pot to purchase new
supplies. We will be contacting candidates. We are counting posters. If there are over 30
posters, we will be charging.
New Clubs- Chess Club- they play chess. They meet Tuesday. They were approved on
motion by Senator Nakaha. Slammed is a new group on campus that expressing your
mind and heart in a positive way. They were approved on motion by Senator Butler.
Executive Reports

Vice Presidents Report-. We have everything updated except Outstanding Student and
Outstanding Club on the website. Senate Jackets were done, but they forgot to put the
names on them. They will be here tomorrow afternoon. They will be $35 out of your check.
Advisors Report- He anticipates that he will be able to have it up by noon tomorrow! We
will send an email out to all students to get that up. | mentioned to you that BGC Benefit
Basketball Tournament. We need help running the scoreboard and the front table. We had
a meeting about the study abroad scholarship. We approved $7,000 for that. We decided
that the applications will have to be in by April 1. The maximum amount to receive is
$1,000. We have a sister school relationship with a school in Mexico. Students would also
like to go help in Haiti. Midterm scholarships are coming up. We will be sending out notes
to all of your teachers. If you aren’t at a 2.5gpa, your scholarship will be held. It is $300.
However, we do take deductions. Then, the extra $35 deduction. Included in that will be
the new senators scholarships. By the end of Spring Break if your calendars are not
finished, there will be severe consequences. We are going to have to make more
regulations for the posters. | am enthused at the excitement. At the same time, we are
promoting sustainability. We will develop some guidelines for the future. It's just things we
noticed. It is absolutely a must that you cannot use the privilege that you are in office now,
to help your campaign. DO NOT print in the printer in the Senate Office. It's not fair to the
rest of the candidates. Use those resources as intended. Good luck to everybody! Take
the high road in all that you do. It's not about them, but you.
Senator Butler- It’s frustrating that calendars are not finished. We work so hard to get it
all together. Please update them as soon as this meeting is over.
Adjourned on motion by Senator Butler at 4:48 pm
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